
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, November 13, 2024 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Tom DeVoss, John 
Ziehr, Jeff Thomas and Mary Pipal. Present via Zoom: Commissioner Gretta Stilson and 
Representing Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson. Excused:  Commissioner 
Patricia Rock. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Jeff Thomas made the 
motion, Gretta Stillson second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  
Motion passed unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the October 9, 
2024 meeting. Tom DeVoss made the motion, John Ziehr second, to approve the 
minutes as presented. Motion passed unanimously. Cindy Knutson presented the profit 
and loss statement for October 2024. Approval of the financial report is tabled until the 
balance sheet can be reviewed.  
 
Program Updates: 
 

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA 
currently has 57 lease-ups, up four from the amount reported at the time of last 
month’s review.  There are 10 potential clients on the waiting list with an 
additional seven vouchers issued but not yet leased. Four new vouchers were 
issued in November.  

• Cindy reported that the most recent PIC monitoring rating was 105.77  All 
recertifications are in the system and DHA is in full compliance. 

 
The following was reviewed under New Business: 
 

• Officer elections were held for the coming year.  Tom DeVoss made the motion, 
Mary Pipal second, that Terry Edwards serve as Chairman.  Motion passed with 
Terry abstaining.  Tom DeVoss made the motion, Gretta Stilson second, that Jeff 
Thomas serve as Vice-Chair.  Motion passed with Jeff abstaining.  Tom DeVoss 
made the motion, Mary Pipal second, that John Ziehr serve as Treasurer.  Motion 
passed with John abstaining.   

• Chairman Edwards reported to the board that DHA has been solicited by the 
Iowa County Empty Stocking Club to provide names of families needing extra 
help at Christmas.  We will respond that we cannot provide names because of 
confidentiality and will be asked to be removed from the mailing list. 

• Chairman Edwards reviewed with the commissioners the 2025 Fair Market Rents 
as determined by HUD. 

• Chairman Edwards reviewed with the commissioners a letter from DAK 
Management soliciting clients.  The letter will be forwarded to Allegiant. 

• Chairman Edwards asked Cindy to include our upcoming new five year plan on 
the December agenda. 

• Commissioner John Ziehr educated the board on his experience with Habitat for 
Humanity and the reasons that there is no longer an active chapter in Iowa 
County. 

• Commissioner Jeff Thomas reviewed with the commissioners current housing 
availability in Iowa County. 

 



The following was reviewed under Old Business: 
 

• Commissioner Stilson reported the current status of applications under the 
WRRP Landlord Grant program.  Chairman Edwards will be awarding our first 
grant this week. 

 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, December 11, 2024 at 10:00 a.m. at 
Dodgeville City Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, john 
Ziehr made the motion, Tom DeVoss second, to adjourn the meeting at 10:28 a.m.  
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


